Australian Government

Australian Submarine Agency

Australia’s Sovereign Submarine Partner for
the sustainment of Australia’s NPS capability

The Australian Government has selected

ASC Pty Ltd (ASC) as Australia's Sovereign Submarine
Partner for the sustainment of conventionally-armed,
nuclear-powered submarines, commencing with

the Australian Virginia class, and followed by our
SSN-AUKUS submarines.

ASC has been Australia’s prime, sovereign submarine
builder and sustainer for the Collins class fleet for
over 35 years. ASC has an unrivalled knowledge of
Australian submarine operating conditions and an
existing, highly-skilled workforce and sovereign
supply chain.

ASC's sustainment capability for conventionally-armed,
huclear-powered submarines will be further developed
over the next decade, through support to the
Submarine Rotational Force - West and placements

in UK and US shipyards, in the lead up to Australia
acquiring its first Virginia class submarine from the

US in the early 2030s. To develop the technical skills
and know-how to sustain conventionally-armed,
nuclear-powered submarines ASC will forge strong
partnerships with US and UK businesses.
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The Australian Government will
invest up to $8 billion over the next
decade to upgrade HMAS Stirling.

Sustainment activities

The Australian Government is making significant
investments in planning and mobilisation efforts
for the sustainment of future Australian and visiting
nuclear-powered submarines with ASC. We are
targeting the deployment of over 100 personnel in
the next 12 months from ASC in Western Australia
to participate in sustainment activities overseas to
upskill the workforce in preparation for supporting
visiting UK and US submarines, as well as planning
for the sustainment of sovereign Australian
conventionally-armed, nuclear-powered submarines.

Sustainment activities will also include early
opportunities for Australians to conduct
maintenance work on visiting and rotational US
Virginia class submarines. These opportunities will
build over time to include Australia's sovereign
conventionally-armed, nuclear-powered, submarines.

Selecting ASC as the Sovereign Sustainment Partner
will ensure our industrial base can lift and expand to
meet our existing Collins sustainment requirements
and prepare for sustaining nuclear-powered
submarines in Australia.

For more information

A key part of the Sovereign Sustainment Partner's
role will be coordinating Australian industry
input into Australia’s submarine supply chains.
For more information on employment and
supply chain opportunities, register your interest
through www.asc.com.au/aukus
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The upgrade of HMAS Stirling to support the
infrastructure required for nuclear-powered
submarines is expected to support about 3,000

i

An additional 500 direct jobs
are expected to support the
sustainment of SRF-West.

direct jobs over the decade

www.asa.gov.au




